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Dinner Meeting Please Contact:
Pam Ross Smith for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

Pam Ross Smith Details:
Hm: 3356 4201

Mob: 0413 188 562

Email: pross4@eq.edu.au
            OR
Email: pross0@yahoo.com.au
Diary Dates:
April 2006:
2nd 
Sewing Bee

8th
Zonta Dinner  

           Meeting
June 2006:
24 - 29th   Convention

Birthday’s in April:

We have one birthday this month for….

Judy Larder, 11th.


Bingo Roster 

Thursday Morning
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on members continued participation.
April Roster:
6th     Edith

13th    Kay  (Edith & Lyn)
20th   Ros

27th   Lyn

May   4th Jan

        11th  Bettina

President’s 
Message
Dear Fellow Zontians,
Since our last meeting, Kas, Edith, Rosalind and myself attended the Area Workshop.  I was one of the facilitators and I must admit that I enjoyed being involved instead of an onlooker.  I think that is what Zonta is all about. We can all be involved in some capacity in what we as a club want to achieve. These workshops open our eyes into what Zonta is all about and what other clubs are doing to make a difference in their communities.

Some of the ideas that have stuck in my mind were:- to always have a form for people to fill in when we hold a function and only those that fill in the forms, go into the lucky door prize: to have a card to fill out to encourage club members to meet with each other between meetings: to hold a male only information evening for domestic violence. There were lots more and when I receive the notes from the workshop, I will share them with everyone.
BINGO.
I have at long last found out where the mistake was made in Bingo and with us doing the Bingo we stand to make an extra $5000 per year which I think is worth while.
THE KOWANYAMA STORY SO FAR:
It all began on 4th Jan 2006 Elizabeth and Vicki talked to Dr Lara Wieland and heard that she is currently running a children’s holiday program in Kowanyama as a volunteer.  Elizabeth told her about me and she invited me to go to Kowanyama as it would fit in with their program. I sent her my CV. I covered all bases, health education, communication skills and parenting skills.

Emails went back and forth and the idea was tabled at the January meeting.  The meeting approved of my going to Kowanyama although it had to be approved by the February meeting.

More emails and phone calls followed, discussing their needs and at the March meeting it was approved to buy them a DVD/video player

I took the approval of the club very seriously and I decided that if I was not to waste Zonta’s money and the club’s faith in me, I had to educate myself.  I also realized that I could not arrive at Kowanyama and look uncomfortable and go into complete culture shock as I knew that the people would pick up on my body language immediately.

One of my patients goes to a respite centre in Brisbane , so I contacted them and they invited me to come and meet with the Elders.  I went on two consecutive days as they were different groups and I have been invited back.  Through hands on  craft work, I am learning their ways and their stories.  At this centre, I met Aunty Ruth Hegarty who is a published author and she is going to be our guest speaker at the  AGM.

I contacted Debra Bennett in the Community Arts department of the Queensland Government to discuss further contacts.  Through Deborah, I have contacted her Aunty Alzira at Cherbourg and on Tuesday 28th March, Rosalind and I are driving to Cherbourg to meet more elders and women in a refuge. I am taking some clothes for the kids and two quilts that they are going to raffle.  We had a very long wonderful day, visited the old people’s home, the pre- school, women’s refuge and Joe, (82) the oldest resident.
Celia the community worker in Kowanyama has informed me that about 8 people are interested in me going there and they want me to teach them anger management skills. While I am learning about bush medicine, we will share ideas on communication.  At this stage, I am the learner.

So that is the story so far.

MELBOURNE CONVENTION.

I have made bookings for the following members, Edith, Kay, Vicki, Rosalind, Jan, Simone, Marina. Kas and Jenny are also going which is a fairly good representation from our club.  Most of us are flying down on the same plane, so we should have fun.

APRIL MEETING.  
Kas will be chairing the April meeting with our YWPA girls as guests.  Think of me in Kowanyama.

Regards to all,
Vicki Williams 
President
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Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

A reminder to all members that April is the month in which we pay our membership fees of $120 for the coming year, and I am hoping that all current members will do so and thus continue in the Club.

At the April meeting we shall have at least three guests ( two via Vicki, and one via Kas, thank you ladies) who have been very positive about joining.

Unfortunately Kylie Huxley,  Ros Wonka and Judy Larder have resigned. They have found that they can only stretch their time so far while holding down multiple roles as business professionals, mothers and wives whose husbands are frequently away from home due to work or study. We wish both Ros, Kylie and Judy well and hope they will return to Zonta in a few years time.

As I am currently collecting the mail I have been able to view documents from Zonta International which will be brought to the Club in April, regarding  Zonta International’s goals for the next  biennium June 2006- June 2008. These goals will be set at the International, District and Club level.

The membership goal is to “increase membership by retaining and recruiting members who are committed to and actively work towards achieving Zonta’s mission”.  And Zonta’s mission (which has not changed but has had the words revamped) is:
“Zonta International is a global organization of executives & professionals working together to advance the status of women worldwide through service and advocacy”.

So if you know of business or professional women whom you have reason to believe are interested in the ideals of Zonta, please invite them along to a dinner meeting so they can get a chance to see if Zonta suits them, and we get the chance to meet the membership goal. 
But do remember to tell Pam if you have a guest coming.

And please, please please, won’t someone be brave and write a profile of themselves to go in the members’ profile book?. Vicki, Kas and I are a lonely trio in a big folder.

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell

Status of Women Committee

This month we had our YWPA judging . We received 5 entries from two schools and   the prizemoney and book vouchers will be presented to  participants at the April Dinner Meeting.  All entrants are invited to attend and give a short (2 mins) speech, introducing themselves and relating to aspirations for the future.  Our judges will announce their decision on the  night. The decision of winner was unanimous.  The winner’s application has now been forwarded on to Ros Kinder for judging at District level.
Backpacks and lunch boxes have been purchased for Jebb House and these, along with trikes, clothes and a vacuum cleaner have been collected by the shelter co-ordinater. The beautiful quilts made by Bev McDowall will be given to the women as they leave the shelter for a new life. The club thanks Bev for her generous gifts.
Vicki is about to depart for Kowanyama.  I will leave that story to Vicki.

Chair. Elizabeth White

The Sewing bee was well attended by Edith, Simone, Suzanne, Marina, Lyn, Ros and myself.  Lots of talk. 
Thought for the month…

"The difference between 'involvement' & 'commitment' is like an eggs-and-ham breakfast.  The chicken was 'involved'; the pig was 'committed'."        - unknown
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